EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING MINUTES 03-01-2019

PRESENT: Donna L. Goodale, Chairman of the Board; Alan Gowell & Christopher Scott, members of
the Board; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor; and Cindy Sherman, Administrative Assistant,

The Chairman brought the meeting to order at 10:50am.

Board signed all exemptions.

Jo-Ann informed the board that John Schaefer wants to set up a meeting with the board.

Board scheduled the meetings for the next few months:

March 29, 2019 at 10:00am, April 8, 2019 at 10:00am, April 29, 2019 at 3:00pm, May 20, 2019 at
3:00pm, June 17, 2019 at 3:00pm.

Board reviewed and discussed January sales.

Board voted to go into executive session to review abatement applications and to return to the
regular meeting: Ms. Goodale - yes, Mr. Gowell — yes, Mr. Scott - yes.

Executive session began at 12:05 and the board returned to regular session at 1:30pm.
The board voted the following FY19 abatements:

20A-37.113 19 Plantingfield Wood Cir. abate $67,200

20D-56 104 Main St. abate $1,207,900
20D-141 35 Cooke St. abate $225,300
21-129.131 22 Holly Bear Ln. abate $76,600
28-136 4 Cormorant Circle abate $41,100
29-137 32 Ocean View Ave. abate $3,150,300
29B-11.122 94 So. Water St. abate $856,000
36-107.7 15 Bankers Way abate $933,200

Six applications were denied. Three applications will not be acted on at the request of the
applicants.

Board discussed Sheriffs Meadow Foundation’s application for statutory exemption for several
parcels acquired during 2018. Jo-Ann noted that the application is for FY2020. She will draft a letter
to Adam Moore.

Board also approved two parcels owned by the Knight Family Trust for classification under Ch. 61B.
The next meeting will be posted for March 29, 2019 at 10:00AM.

After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted:



